(XxXX)		
NO N	NAME & TITLE	Andrew Kleine, Chief
	AGENCY NAME & ADDRESS	Bureau of the Budget and Management Research Room 432 City Hall (396-4941)
	SUBJECT	City Council Bill #12-0140

CITY of
BALTIMORE
MEMO



TO

210/

DATE:

October 10, 2012

The Honorable President and Members of the City Council Room 400, City Hall

Attention: Ms. Karen Randle

City Council bill 12-0140 has been introduced for the purpose of providing a General Fund supplemental capital appropriation of \$4,200,000 to the Department of Transportation. In Fiscal 2012 the City received additional revenue from automated traffic violation enforcement systems. This revenue is now available in the fund balance of the General Fund.

This supplemental appropriation will support improvement of safety at intersections experiencing frequent accidents, upgrading traffic signal and signage technology, improving access for persons with disabilities to transit centers and other public accommodations, replacement of safety devices on ramps to I-83, MD 295, and other roadways, as well as develop additional bike lanes throughout downtown.

The Department of Finance supports this legislation.

cc: Harry Black Angela Gibson

Visit our website @ www.baltimorecity.gov



